
Tips of the month February 2022

We provide tips based on common queries which come through to us from London GPs and practice teams. These are shared via social media and

collated for this newsletter.

 

ðŸ’¡Following the extension for certain Pfizer batches, the post-thaw expiry date of some Modera Covid-19 vaccine batches is also being

extended.Full guidance from @NHSEnglandðŸ‘‡https://t.co/ApEw1rTKkG

&mdash; Londonwide LMCs (@LondonwideLMCs) February 3, 2022

 

ðŸ’¡NHS England has issued guidance on Covid-19 vaccinations for 5-11 year olds. Pharmacies will be expected to deliver most of the programme.

Full guidanceðŸ‘‡https://t.co/vq36hV7Xpn
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